

August 2017

President's Message

What can I say, other than Thank You, for a great 28th Annual Dam Run. The cooperation and coordination by all members and the committee chairs was outstanding, and offered up a well run and seamless experience for our guests. We changed up a few things for this year's event and I feel that we are headed in the right direction for our 29th Annual Dam Run, August 10-12, 2018. Planning begins now....

We do have a limited supply of t-shirts and a few sweatshirts from the Dam Run inventory to sell. Monacha and Ryan will have the remaining stock at the meeting. I heard nothing but positive response for the design of the 2017 logo and hope that we can get a design finalized for the 2018 shirt sometime before the first of the year. The pre-sales of the shirts appears to be a success and it is the plan to do that again this coming year.

Thanks to VP Ellerton for conducting our July Club meeting in my absence. By all accounts he led the meeting diplomatically and with authority.

The Fort Pierre Bicentennial Gathering at the Farmer's Market on July 25th was a huge success, and we have been invited back for an encore show. There are several opportunities over the course of the next few weeks and we will attempt to finalize a date at Monday's Club meeting.

Several upcoming big car shows in the next month will have many Street Masters attending. Kool Deadwood Nites, Vintigues Rod Run at Watertown, and the Outkast Show in Mitchell, to name a few.

Looking forward to seeing you at the upcoming Club meeting, Monday, August 21, at McClelland's Restaurant, 7:00pm...Dinner at 6:00pm if you so choose.

If you have not yet paid your annual dues, please plan to take care of that at the meeting.

Lastly, remember to wear your name tag to the meeting, or fork out the \$1.00 penalty...exact change is required...Lame excuses will not be tolerated....

Thank you, again, for your continued support for the "recognition, restoration, preservation and safe operation of special interest automobiles."

Regards,

Marlin

Members Present: 29

Vice President Ryan Ellerton called the meeting to order.

A motion was made by Tom LeFaive, seconded by Michael Ward, to adopt the June 2017 minutes as presented; motion carried. A motion was made by Kale Urban, seconded by Lori Bollinger to accept the treasures report; motion carried. Bills presented for reimbursement from Bob Thielen for Dam Run meal & registration paper products & wood for the trophies amounted to \$158.71. A motion was made by Patrick Callahan, seconded by Deb Eich, to pay Bob; motion carried.

Club accolades: Congratulations to Randy and Lori Bollinger as first-time grandparents. Congrats to Rick & Lori Shangreaux celebrating their anniversary today. Tom & Irma LeFaive received second place at Faulkton, Bob & Roxie Thielen were one of the top 10 in Dickinson, ND, Paul & Lurene Denke received first in the modern category at Redfield. John Whaley shared that Jack Whaley, recipient of one of our 2017 scholarships, attended LATI orientation and purchased the needed tools for his program.

Committee Reports:

- Dam Run Chairman, Frank Eich, has radio interviews scheduled. Pierre Mayor, Steve Harding, will designate a Commission member to make the Pierre Mayor selection. The poker stops and those responsible are being finalized. In an effort to keep cars organized and together for the Saturday night cruise, Dave Hausmann, explained that he will have four lead club vehicles parked at the bowling alley and as vehicles arrive for the last poker stop or meal, they will be parked in equal lines behind the lead vehicles. GF&P has complained that the drive through at the campgrounds is too fast and spread out. Before entering each campsite, we need to stop and get everyone together then there will be a lead go cart to slow down the tour. Lead vehicles will include Ann Curtis, Darin Hausmann, Randi Bollinger, plus one more Dave will get. Bob needs a couple additional members to contact a few more sponsors. Dianne Noyes explained that members DO NOT need to supply salads for the Saturday evening meal. We will be serving chicken, beans, cheesy hash browns, and purchase a couple large salads. Deb Eich has rolls ordered for Sunday, Pat Brown will purchase the juice and pick up the rolls. Was decided that we need three large pots of coffee for Sunday. Four club members will make roasters of the hash browns; Ginger Suiter makes the roaster of beans. Pre-ordered shirts need to be given to Monacha Ellerton tonight. The dash plaques are ordered. Reminded members that they need to register at the Dam Run to pay their annual \$30 membership fee and receive their voting ballots.
- Cruise Schedule Schedule is on the website and in the newsletter.

Old Business:

- Oahe Days Thanks to those participating in the Oahe Days vehicle show; the club had good participation.
- Fort Pierre Bi-Centennial Street Masters will participate in the Fort Pierre Farmers Market on Tuesday, July 25, 5 to 8 p.m. The area in front of the Chuckwagon will be designated for parking. This event will replace our regular Wednesday night cruise.

New Business:

- Moose Lodge Cruise coordinator, Cale Zickrick, is working to schedule an event at the Fort Pierre Moose Lodge.
- Name tags Members are reminded that name tags are to be warn at all club meetings and events. A penalty fee of \$1 will be collected from those non-compliant members at club meetings.
- Member sympathy Members extended sympathy to Pete, Nichole Metzinger, and family in the passing of Pete's father, Leroy. A card was available for member signatures.
- Watertown Motel Marlin Roseland has an extra room booked for the Vintiques show in Watertown. Contact Marlin if interested in taking the room off his hands.
- Goodguys Speedway Motors Museum -- Lincoln, NE Thanks to Todd and Deena Taylor, Street Masters is now represented at the museum. The Taylor's sent one of their club plaques to the museum curator who added it to the museum collection.

Meeting adjourned Roxie Thielen, Secretary/Treasure

UPCOMING EVENTS

Always personally confirm show dates and information before heading to any event

Additional events are listed on our website at http://www.pierrestreetmasters.com/events.htm

August 19- Cruise in and Hangout 7pm--Free Parking--Pierre SD

August 19th Classic Car Show--Miller SD

August 19th 4th Annual Cruisin for a Cause--Mitchell SD

August 20th 16th Annual Arlington Car Show--Arlington SD

August 18-20--Sinful Sidney--Sidney Neb

August 25-26 Kool Deadwood Nights--Deadwood

Sept 8-10 Vintiques --Watertown SD

Sept 22-23-Outcast--Mitchell SD

Sept 16th Eureka German-Russian Schmeckfest Car and Tractor Show--Eureka SD

Oct 7th 6th Annual Culver's Fall Cruiz-In---Rapid City SD

Wednesday Night Cruise Schedule Aug 16th--Pizza Ranch August 23rd Pizza Ranch August 30th Jakes

The next few weeks will be discussed at the meeting on Monday Night!

- <u>Street Master plaques</u> --- the plaques are in. The cost of the plaques are \$35 .If you would like a plaque please get ahold of either Ryan (280-4835) or Monacha (222-9069)
- Damn Run Shirts----we have a few left over t-shirts and sweatshirts if anyone would like a few more I will bring them to the meeting on Monday Night
- T-Shirts costs: \$14 for xlSweat Shirts costs: \$20 for xl
- \$17 for xxl-xxxl\$24 for xxl-xxxl

STREET MASTERS OFFICERS

President....Marlin Roseland 222.9437. Vice President....Ryan Ellerton 280.4835 Secretary/Treasurer....Roxie Thielan 280.1637. Board of Directors...John Noyes 280.3408. Board of Directors....Dale Hunsley 222.3331. Scholarship....Steve Brown 223.3277 Cruise Night Coordinator Cale Zickrick, 441.3543

Past President....Ann Curtis 222.1378

Public Relations....Marlin Roseland, 222.9437

Newsletter Editor....Monacha Ellerton 222.9069

Dam Run Chairman....Frank Eich, 220.2042

SDSRA Representative....Dave Hausmann 295.0929

Membership Chair.....Rich Shangreaux 280.0982